
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of March 25, 2024 – March 31, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  425 

 

Traffic Stops: 70 

 Citations Issued:  20 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 52 

 Vehicles Impounded:  0 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 111 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  34 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  4 

School Walk-throughs:   2 

Vehicle Accidents:  6 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   1 

 Non-Reportable:   4 

 Assisting other Departments:   1 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

3/25/24 – 100 block Northwestern Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for a report of a 

vehicle that was broken into. After speaking with the owner, it was determined that someone smashed 

their window and stole an iPhone and a wallet while they were not with the vehicle. Officers were not 

able to obtain a description of an actor and remained in the area for a greater Officer presence. 

 

3/26/24 – 100 block Montgomery Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for a suspicious group 

of males in Cisco Park after hours. Officers were able to locate the subjects that were there filming a 

music video. The subjects were advised of the park hours and left without incident. 

 

3/31/24 – Willow Grove Avenue/Douglas Road – Officers were dispatched to the area for a two-vehicle 

crash. When units arrived on scene, one of the drivers provided false identification to the Officers. The 

subject was subsequently taken into custody for his identity to be confirmed. It was discovered that the 

subject was a juvenile male and was ultimately released to a parent. 

 

3/31/24 – Willow Grove Avenue/Sandy Hill Road – Officers attempted to conduct a traffic stop on a 

vehicle after observing multiple moving violations. The vehicle fled the scene of the stop prior to Officers 

making contact with the driver. Surrounding agencies were given a description of the vehicle, but it was 

not located. After further investigation, the registered owner of the vehicle was identified and there is an 

active arrest warrant in place by another agency. 


